
 

People Select Committee 
 
A meeting of People Select Committee was held on Thursday, 30th June, 2016. 
 
Present:   Cllr Mrs Jean O'Donnell(Chairman), Cllr Eileen Johnson(Vice-Chairman), Cllr Kevin Faulks, Cllr Lisa 
Grainge, Cllr Di Hewitt, Cllr Stefan Houghton, Cllr Mrs Sylvia Walmsley 
 
Officers:  Jane Wright (Partnership and Planning), Diane McConnell (Assistant Director - Schools & SEN), Julie 
McNaughton (Thirteen Group), Caroline Wood (Housing Options), Peter Mennear, Sharon Jones (Scrutiny), 
Gayle Nertney, Jenna McDonald (Governance) 
 
Also in attendance:   None 
 
Apologies:   None 
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Declarations of Interest 
 
There were no declarations of interest. 
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Minutes of meeting held on 16 May 2016 (To follow) 
 
Consideration was given to the draft minutes of the meeting held on 16 May 
2016. 
 
AGREED that the minutes be approved. 
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Monitoring the Impact of Previously Agreed Recommendations 
 
Members were presented with the Action Plan setting out how the agreed 
recommendations from the Review Of Foetal Alcohol Spectrum Disorder 
(FASD) would be implemented and target dates for completion. 
 
AGREED that the Action Plan be approved. 
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Monitoring the Impact of Previously Agreed Recommendations - Six 
Monthly Progress Updates   
 
 
Consideration was given to the assessments of progress on the implementation 
of the recommendations from the Reviews of Affordable Warmth, Child Poverty, 
the effects of Arts and Culture on Wellbeing, and Choice Based Lettings . 
 
In relation to the Choice Based Lettings review, Members queried the progress 
against the introduction of auto-bidding, and the development of a more ‘estate 
agent’ approach to advertising properties.  Representatives from Thirteen 
outlined that auto-bidding was almost complete, and that a range of measures 
had been taken including having advertising stalls at Thornaby market.   A 
number of teams were also due to be co-located and this should help joint work 
to reduce number of empty properties. 
 
AGREED that the Progress Updates be noted and the assessments for 
progress be confirmed. 
 

PEO Scrutiny Review of Disadvantage in Early Years and School 
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Consideration was given to an overview of Early Years Provision in the 
Borough. 
 
It was noted that uptake of under 5s in early years provision had improved and 
the ratings of settings were almost universally Good or Outstanding, however 
outcomes could be improved.  A range of work was undertaken by the Early 
Years Team, in order to try and influence local delivery in the independent 
sector. 
 
It was requested that information on the work of the Early Years Engagement 
Worker, and copies of the Moving Forward in Early Years Transition Guarantee 
document be circulated and discussed at the next meeting. 
 
AGREED that the information be noted.  
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Work Programme 
 
The Committee noted its work programme. 
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Chair's Update 
 
The Chair had nothing to update. 
 

 
 

  


